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T h e  C a l l  o f  t h e  S k a g i t 

It was 1985, and Martha Jordan of The Trumpeter 
Swan Society was standing at Barney Lake sharing 
the story of the majestic Trumpeter Swan. National 
Geographic was here to report on the Trumpeter’s 
resurgence after a century of hunting drastically 
reduced their population – swan skin, it seems, made 
sought-after powder puffs and their feathers were 
popular hat adornments. By the late 1800s, many 
believed the Trumpeter to be extinct. By the early 
1900s, only 66 Trumpeters could be documented 
in Montana, Idaho and Wyoming and a small 
number survived in remote pockets of Alaska and 
Western Canada. It was here, at Barney Lake, in 
the late 1950s that scientists first documented the 
Trumpeters’ migratory return to the lower 48 states. 

The Trumpeter Swan is truly a sight to be seen – 
and heard. With an eight to nine foot wingspan, the 
Trumpeter ranks as the largest native waterfowl 
species in North America. And their resonant horn-like 
call, “the call of the Skagit”, does indeed cause one 
to stop and take notice. Their now-common winter 
presence in the Skagit flats and at roosting sites 
such as Barney Lake, reminds us of what we almost 
lost forever and how the ongoing effort to protect its 
habitat and share the story of the return 
of the Trumpeter is of continued importance today.
 
Trumpeters usually maintain predictable movement 
and habitat use patterns unless faced with significant 
changes in available habitat. They teach these 

It was here, in Skagit County at Barney 
Lake, in the late 1950s that scientists first 
documented the Trumpeters’ migratory 
return to the lower 48 states. 
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Behold the majestic trumpeter, urged John James 
Audubon, “and you will feel, as I have felt, more 
happy and void of care than I can describe.” – 
National Geographic, 1985

By Lynne Jordan
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We’ve Moved And We’re Owners!

Sometime last year as six staff were crowded in front of Diane’s 
desk and visitors arrived and Diane tried to talk on the phone - 
all this happening within a 5 square feet area- it struck me that 
we were outgrowing our 10-year home at 325 Pine Square in 
Mt Vernon. It was a very sweet space, if somewhat slanted. By 
the time we left staff were beginning to double up on desks and 
Regina shared her small nook with all our appliances. President 
Bob Boudinot, reaching the same conclusion, formed a Relocation 
Team to assess our options. Our criteria included finding a place 
all inclusive of daily functions that could serve us for a decade or 
more, that had both good walkability and good parking for staff 
and visitors, that was a safe, quality and green work environment 
with the ability to store our records out of harm’s way, and with 
easy access to I-5, Mt Vernon, and Hwy 20. 

With real estate at a decade low, the team proposed we consider 
purchase as well as lease options. They produced reams of excel 
spread sheets, matrixes, and comps. Megan Scott O’Bryan, a 
realtor who had worked on Natural Skagit with us, helped us 
look. In the end, one place stood out - 1020 S 3rd Street in Mount 
Vernon. It was a 1930’s home converted to offices with the bonus 
of a rental apartment (income!) attached to it. After in-depth 
financial analysis and inspections of all types, the Board decided 
the best long-term use of Trust resources was to purchase this 
property. We paid 55% in cash and will be paying 45% in a 
secure 2% line of credit agreement. We expect to pay down the 
line of credit in less than 10 years but have calculated payments 
for 20 years for a safety net. We also divert dollars each month 
to a maintenance fund for those large eventualities that come 
with ownership. With this move, we will save $15,000 or more 
annually on our office costs. That’s $15,000 we can put into 
protecting more land... and we thought you’d approve of that. 

The house is not only in great condition, but the next team we 
formed - the Facilities Team– worked magic renovating the space. 
Keith Wiggers who headed up this team and volunteer Hal Lee 
spent most of two months working on the house. Bob Boudinot, 
Hal and Keith completely renovated two bathrooms for pennies 
on the dollar. Fonda Downs found furniture deals and selected 
perfect colors and fixtures. Volunteers such as Ruth Heft, Beau 
MacGregor, Glenn Bordner, Rusty Kuntze and Brenda Cunningham 
and others gave their skills and time frequently. Brenda, Hella 
Lee, Janice Martin and Chris Farrow and their team of volunteers 
are now doing a natural scape on the yard, including a rain 
garden. It looks beautiful. Volunteers- you make the world go 
round! Thank you. To all our members who so generously support 
and help us in our conservation work, please stop by. You are 
always welcome, we love to see you and we now have both a 
kitchen table and a picnic table to 
share ideas around.

Managing Editor: Diane Bednarz
Editor: Molly Doran

Illustrations by Brenda Cunningham
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Continued from page one

patterns to their young – known as “cygnets”.  
Ideal habitat includes large, shallow wetlands 
with a diverse mix of emergent vegetation and 
open water. These areas support a rich variety 
of underwater plants used for food.  Barney 
Lake, with hidden wetlands expanding to 
almost 800 acres in the winter, offers an ideal 
location for the swans to rest at night after 
spending the daytime feeding on tasty treats 
such as potatoes and corn in the nearby farm 
fields.
 
After gaining flight in the fall, cygnets follow 
their parents to their wintering area to learn 
of its resources, remaining with their parents 
through their first winter. Strong family bonds 
help cygnets learn key migration routes and 

100 years from now, this open space at 
Barney Lake will remain a place for wildlife 
and for our children’s children. Thanks to all 
of our supporters who are helping to save 
Barney Lake.
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food resource locations from more experienced 
adults. When Trumpeters were reduced to near 
extinction, the damage was much greater than 
simply the great decline in numbers - the essential 
knowledge of traditional migration routes and 
winter food sources was also lost. 

Through many years of concerted efforts to 
protect these swans and their prime habitat, the 
Trumpeter has returned to become a symbol 
of the seasons in Skagit County. It is of critical 
importance that they have this place – Barney 
Lake – to rest at night. 80 to 90% of wetlands of 
this type, once common in our region, have been 
lost and the remainder face imminent threats 
as our population continues to grow. From mid-
November until early March, we stop and listen as 
they fly above us in the morning and evening.  We 
sit and watch them feed in farm fields during the 
day. We hope that future generations will continue 
to experience the Trumpeter Swans’ magnificent 
migration story as well.  Our Campaign to Save 
Barney Lake is now underway.  Thank you to all 
who have joined our effort to protect this critical 
wildlife habitat and thank you to all who will 
steward this land, and this message of wonder 
and resilience, into the future. 

For information on donating to the Campaign 
to Save Barney Lake  visit our website at www.
skagitlandtrust.org or call us at 360-428-7878.

References
	 Publication G3647 of the University of 

Wisconsin - Extension, written by Sumner 
Matteson, Scott Craven and Donna 
Compton – 1985 

	 “The Triumphant Trumpeter Swan” by 
Charles Bergman. National Geographic, Vol 
168, No. 4, October 1985

	 The Trumpeter Swan Society website: 
http://www.trumpeterswansociety.org
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Hurn Field Conservation Area Continues To Grow Thanks
To Our Partner And Member Support

This spring, the Trust purchased 6.5 acres east of Hurn Field, bringing the total acreage within 
the Hurn Field Conservation Area to 81.5 acres. With this acquisition and the 11.4 acres bought 
in August, 2011, the Trust continues to knit this landscape back together, protecting a mosaic of 

habitats. The Hurn Conservation Area’s diverse 
ecosystem supports elk, salmon and other important 
species while also providing agricultural opportunities. 
Recently, an amphibian survey was conducted (see 
article in this newsletter). In early May, a bird survey 
was led by Tim Manns, a prime time for spring 
migration. The team identified Bullock’s orioles, 
common yellowthroat, black-throated gray warblers, 
Vaux’s swift and many more species. These neo-
tropical migrating birds winter as far away as Central 
America, and the varied habitat found in the Hurn 
Field Conservation area provides them with good 
breeding and feeding habitat.

Our thanks to Lin Skardahl and Steffany Raynes, our 
volunteer land stewards, who graciously accept the 
additional responsibilities of stewarding the 			 

							       expanding Hurn Conservation Area.

Save the date for our 7th Annual Dinner and Auction scheduled for 
Saturday, March 2, 2013 at the St Joseph Center.  If you would like to 
help the committee plan for another successful event, contact Fonda at 
fondad@skagitlandtrust.org or call us at 360-428-7878.

6th Annual Auction Beats all expectations

On Saturday, February 25, $123,000 was raised for local land conservation during Skagit 
Land Trust’s 6th Annual Have Fun, Save Land Dinner and Auction. 300 guests enjoyed 
the evening and bid on entertaining experiences and items generously donated by local 
businesses and individuals. Under the guidance of Auction Director Fonda Downs and the 
support of our sponsors, this event was the most successful – ever! And it was Fun!

During the evening, we announced the Save Barney Lake Campaign to permanently 
preserve 255 acres of cherished freshwater wetlands on the edge of Mount Vernon. With 
a generous 1:1 challenge match from The Clarence Stewart Fund for the Environment 
and other Charitable Programs of the Skagit Community Foundation, $78,600 was raised 
to save Barney Lake in just 10 minutes. Thank you to all the people who gave talent, time 
and treasure to make our auction a huge success.

Over the past decade the Trust has been 
knitting back together a place for elk, salmon 
and songbirds at Hurn Field west of Concrete.

This recent acquisition was purchased with grant money from Washington State’s Recreation and 
Conservation Office-Salmon Recovery Funding Board with the support of Skagit Watershed Council, 
Seattle City Light and with donations from many of our supporters and members. Thank you!
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 CUMBERLAND PENINSULA CONSERVED!

In 2005, the Trust began acquiring land in the Cumberland Peninsula, an area off the South Skagit 
Highway that is frequently inundated by high waters and laced with significant old river channels 
and swales. At one time Cumberland Creek also flowed across this land. The Trust’s hopes were 
to protect enough of this peninsula to allow for natural floodplain processes to occur while also 
providing recreational opportunities for the public.

Jump forward 7 years and the Trust is 
close to realizing its goals. In June of this 
year, the Trust acquired 5.1 acres of land 
that contained the only structure on the 
peninsula. A tributary originally flowed 
right next to this building.  Removal of this 
structure, which had been elevated in an 
effort to protect it from flood waters, is 
an important step in keeping people out 
of harm’s way and expanding the habitat 
values of the peninsula.   

With this recent 5.1 acre acquisition, 
over 245 acres are now protected on 
the peninsula through four previous 
Trust transactions and one by the Trust’s 
conservation partner, Seattle City Light 
(see map). In addition, over 30 acres 
are owned by WA Department of Natural 
Resources (DNR) on the west side of 
the peninsula. Two small parcels remain 
privately held in the peninsula. One is 
owned by a supportive conservation 
owner and one is protected by a Forestry 
Riparian Easement held by DNR.

The Trust invites you to visit the 
Cumberland Peninsula. Enjoy the trail, 
maintained by Trust volunteers, that 
meanders through the woods.  Explore the 
old oxbow pond and have lunch along the 
banks of the Skagit River. If you are lucky, you may run in to Jim Johnson, a retired schoolteacher 

who is the volunteer land steward for this conservation area. He will 
share his wealth of knowledge with a smile.   

One of our youngest members 
takes a well deserved juice 
break on a log at Cumberland 
Creek.

This most recent Cumberland 
acquisition, as well as the majority 
of acquisitions on the peninsula, was 
purchased with grant money from 
Washington State’s Recreation and 
Conservation Office-Salmon Recovery 
Funding Board with the support of 
Skagit Watershed Council and Seattle 
City Light. Membership contributions 
allowed us to seek and secure these 
grant funds. Thank you!
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New Partnership with The Nature Conservancy

Skagit Land Trust has entered into a partnership with The Nature Conservancy (the Conservancy) to 
steward 14 of the Conservancy’s nature preserves located in the upper Skagit area. For many years, 
the Trust and the Conservancy have worked in close partnership on a number of important conservation 
issues, including protection of salmon habitat along the Skagit and its main tributaries. While the land 
trust has focused its salmon conservation work on the “middle Skagit” area between Sedro Woolley and 
Concrete, the Conservancy has focused on the “upper Skagit” east of Concrete and down the Sauk River.  
These the Conservancy preserves, along with many that had been acquired to protect wintering Bald 
Eagle habitat, represent critically important wildlife habitat.

Last year, the Conservancy approached the 
land trust to inquire as to whether SLT would 
be interested in applying its stewardship model, 
which follows nationally accredited standards, 
to the Conservancy’s preserves. After careful 
consideration, the land trust determined that 
the opportunity to partner with the Conservancy 
on this project represented a tremendous 
opportunity to expand our stewardship efforts 
and to increase our capacity to take care of our 
own lands long-term.

The current two-year contract with the 
Conservancy has allowed the land trust to 
expand our staff and become further involved 
with using community-based stewardship to 
take care of important Skagit lands. During the 
first year of the project, we will become familiar 
with the Conservancy preserves, collect data 
and compile important documentation critical to long-term stewardship efficacy. Next year, we will 
begin to write full management plans for the property to create a vision for how these important lands 
should be cared for. At the end of the two years, the Conservancy and SLT will evaluate the 
partnership and determine next steps.

SLT is excited to get to know these wonderful Conservancy preserves in the upper Skagit area and 
looks forward to the deepening partnership between the two organizations in the service of 
conservation in the Skagit Valley.

Welcome Kari!
We are pleased to welcome Kari Odden aboard as part time staff to 
assist with the update of Skagit Land Trust’s Conservation Strategy. 
Kari has been volunteering for the Trust for many years, first on the 
Stewardship Committee and then representing the Trust on the County’s 
Marine Resources Committee. Most recently she volunteered to serve 
on our Conservation Strategy Committee, authoring a white paper on 
conservation priorities for Skagit’s marine resources. Kari’s academic 
background combined with her experience at the Trust proves a perfect 
fit. Kari will work on a short-term basis in the capacity of Geographic 
Information Systems (GIS) Specialist/Conservation Planner. She will be 
compiling, analyzing and mapping available environmental data for Skagit 
County; this is a key step to identifying the most important lands for 
the Trust to conserve in the future. Kari lives in Mount Vernon with her 
husband Bob Carey and their two sons, Grant and Leif.

Kari Odden is working to compile and map environmental data to help 
us ensure we continue to protect the best, most at-risk lands first.
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In Honor of Jane Baier-Nelson 
& Tim Nelson
Doug Baier

In Honor of Mark D. Baker
Dr. John & Joan Baker

In Memory of Louise Brown
 Nancy Brown

In Memory of 
Abby Miller Busche
Susan & Fred F. Miller

In Memory of H.C. Cannon
Rebecca Cannon
Girls at the Pathways 
     Counceling Center
Winifred Scheib

In memory of 
Ora Belle Carteret
Eric Shen & Betty Carteret

In Memory 
Harold E Christenson
Karen & Doug Radcliffe

In Memory 
Gilles & Yvonne Cote
William & Arlene French

In Memory of Judy Cox
Maryann & Ken Atkins

In Memory of 
Lois & Ben Englebright
Tamara Stevens & Todd Rubano
Annette Woolsey & Jim Shiflett

In Memory of 
Donald B. Fisher
Anonymous
Rita Fisher

In Honor of 
Ralph Heft
David Bricka
Ron Feld & Lorna Klemanski
Ruth Heft
John & Teresa Schmoe

In Memory of 
Morris Hendrickson
Anita Hendrickson

Memorial / In Honor Gifts

In Memory of 
Brad Hoekstra
Bill & Diane Gusa
Lillian Hoekstra
Steven Hoekstra & Barbara Kotsogean 
Melissa & Steven Lamoreaux 
Kathleen & Joel Larsen
Market Place Enterprises, LLC 
Alan & Vickie Mesman
Dean & Carey Pinto 
Rebecca Rosencrans
Annie & Michael Ryan 
Skagit Watershed Council 
Scott & Jennifer Sutherland
WA State Parks Rangers
Keith & Jan Wiggers

In Honor of 
John & Linda Hunt
Al Varness
Martha Wilson

In Memory of Lew Janz
Sue & Richard Sigmen

In Honor of Ken Kilbreath
Meredith & Rick Machin

In Memory of Cheryl Kopp
Carolyn Kopp

In Memory of 
Lee Mann
Howard & Thais Armstrong
Diane Bednarz & Peter Jepson
Maggie and Larry Collinge
Barbara Craner
Charles & Edith Diver
Molly Doran & Andrew Cline
Christine & David Farrow
Ron Feld & Lorna Klemanski
Jim Ford
Patrick Goff
Louise Harris
Annie Janicki
Rusty Kuntze & Libby Mills
Renata & Darren Maybruck
Skagit State Bank
Marie & Vern Sims
Cecil & June Thomas
Keith & Jan Wiggers

In Honor of 
David McMillen
Margaret Studer

In Honor of
Gene & Ginny Murphy
Janet Miller

In Memory of 
H.D. Parry
Vicki Soderberg Parry

In Memory of 
Richard J. Penrod
Anonymous

In Memory of 
Marie H. Smith
J. Allen Smith

In Memory of Denzil Stam
Patricia A. Cowgill

In Honor of Barbara Trask
Min Fang

In Memory of  Doris Tursi
John Tursi

In Memory of Matt Zillig
Gloria Zillig
Marisue Zillig

In Honor of His 
Grandchildren
Richard Bergner

In Honor of Patsy Martin’s 
Birthday
Bonnie & Bud Bowers

April 1, 2011 - March 31, 2012

Common Camas • Camassia quamash
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Business Leader 
          ($5000 & up)

Bradford E. Furlong, P.S.

Business Conservator
                   ($1000-$4999)
Premier Graphics
Puget Sound Energy
Skagit State Bank 

Business Benefactor 
                      ($500-$999)
Foothills Toyota / Scion
Land Title & Escrow Co 
     of Skagit & Island County
Northwest Real Estate Valuation
Stratum Group
Whidbey Island Bank 

Business Patron 
                      ($250-$499)
Concrete Nor’West
Hampton Inn & Suites -   
     Burlington
Hexcel Corporation
Holiday Inn Express/ Burlington
Oliver – Hammer Clothes Shop
Daniel Rasmussen DMD, 
      Family Dentistry
Skagit Law Group PLLC
Skagit River Steel & Recycling
Skagit Wild Bird Supply

Business Sponsor 
                      ($100-$249)
Aleutian Boat Works
Arbor Pacific Forestry Service
Carstens Angus Ranch
Graham Bunting & Assoc
Guardian Northwest Title Co.
Harmsen & Associates Inc 
Hilde Family Dentistry
Hoekstra & Hoekstra
Karen Homitz, DDS
La Conner Maritime Service
Landed Gentry Homes & 
      Communities
Miller Consulting
Sunbreak Greetings
Terre-Source LLC
Windermere Real Estate - 
      Anacortes
Windermere Real Estate - 
      Skagit Valley

Thank You for Your Support

Business Supporters 
                          ($60-$99)
Bayside Specialties, Inc
Christianson’s Nursery, LTD
Fran Little LLC
Sauk Mountain Pottery
Wells Fargo Private Bank 

Orgaizations
City of Anacortes Parks Dept.
Evergreen Islands
Fidalgo Fly Fishers
Friends of the Anacortes     
      Community Forest Lands
Samish Indian Nation
Seattle City Light
Skagit Audubon Society
Skagit Conservation District
Skagit County
Skagit Fisheries Enhancemant Gr.
Skagit Watershed Council

Grants & Foundations    
Anonymous
Ducks Unlimited Inc
Farm Service Agency
Harrington-Schiff Foundation 
Horizons Foundation
Linnemann Family Foundation
Lucky Seven Foundation  
Natural Resources Conservation  
      Service
Nysether Family Foundation, 
Pacific Coast Joint Venture
Sierra Pacific Foundation
Skagit Community Foundation
Temcov Foundation
WA State Salmon Recovery  
      Funding Board
Wildlife Conservation Trust 
      (Heronry)

Matching Gifts
Bill & Melinda Gates Foundation
Boeing Gift Matching Program
Microsoft Giving Campaign

Stewardship Reserve Fund 
Nick Fahey
Ron Feld & Lorna Klemanski
Ruth Heft
John & Theresa Schmoe

Legacy Builder
	 ($10,000 & up) 
Claude & Annie Blackburn
Vicki Soderberg Parry
Barbara Trask & 
       Ger van den Engh
John Tursi

Leader ($5000-$9999) 
John & Linda Hunt
Deborah North & Robert Coffey
Jennifer & William Woyski
Stan Zyskowski

Steward ($2500-$4999)
Doris Holmes
Rusty Kuntze & Libby Mills
Beau MacGregor
Scott Magorien & 
      Susan Hayton Magorien
Sue & George Mehler
Keith & Jan Wiggers

Conservator ($1000-$2499)
Anonymous
Anonymous
Ruth Adamitz 
Paul Beaudet & David Wertheimer
Gary & Susan Brown
Joost A. Businger & 
      Marianne Kooiman
Brenda Cunningham & 
      Tim Manns
Karen & William Everett
Ann & Bob Dursch
Ron Feld & Lorna Klemanski
Corwin Fergus & 
      Robert H. Fergus 
      & Elizabeth Fergus 
      Foundation
Anita Hendrickson
Jay Ham & Jan Hersey
Patricia Karlberg & Robert Keller
David & Deborah Lycette
Linda & Mac MacGregor
Janice Martin & Doug Robinson
Kenneth & Enid Oates
Anne & Donald Passarelli
Nancy & David Ridgway
Gail Smith & Frances Chalmers
Erynn E.M. Stephan
Tamara Stevens & Todd Rubano
Ann  & Kevin Tate
Ken & Anne Winkes
Kate Stewart & 
      Deborah DeWolfe
Annette Woolsey & Jim Shiflett

Benefactor ($500-$999)
Anonymous
Joanne Abelson & Chris Goelz
Howard & Thais Armstrong
Cheryl Bishop
Franklin E Bjorseth
Lloyd & Wendy Brown
Mike & Dianne Crawford
Virginia Darvill

Paul Dinnel & Vicki McNeil
Jim Ford
Kristine & Roger Goodan
Kathy Green
David & Deborah Hall
Carol & Kit Harma
Larry & Josie Hedgpeth
Jerry & Linda Henry
Steve & Robyn Johnson
Wendy & Hugh Kendrick
Karen Krub
Hal & Hella Lee
William & Diana McGaw
Marlene & James Moore
Gene & Ginny Murphy
Robert & Wendy Pare
Denny & Laurie Quirk
Richard & Nancy Robblee
Linda Speck & Ken Willis
Dennis Stanchfield & 
      Susan Radkins
Tom Robbins
David & Eddylee Scott
Richard & Sharon Stewart
Suzy & Jay Wakefield
Warren & Linda Walz
April & Brian Williamson
Ben & Sloane Winkes
Danielle & Mark Young
Sara Young & Wade Melton

Patron ($250-$499)
Anonymous (2)
Richard Baldwin
Sharon Beach
Diane Bednarz & Peter Jepson
Allison Beezer & Mary Kudla
Sarah Bishop & John Mailhiot
Cathy & Neil Borman
Bob & Nina Boudinot
Martha Bray & John Day
Jeff Brown & 
      Margaret Catzen-Brown
Kristin Brown & Neil Joyce
Janan & Alan Carter
Bill & Holly Dietrich
Ivar & Phyllis Dolph
Molly Doran & Andrew Cline
Jerry & Marilyn Eisner
Christine & David Farrow
Rita Fisher
William & Arlene French
Brad Furlong & Eileen Butler
Carolyn & Ed Gastellum
Jerry & Sheila Haegele
David & Catherine Hall
Mary Mae Hardt & Scott Andrews
Donald & Sandy Harper
Bill Hayton & 
      Laurence McCulloch

Thank you wonderful volunteers! We will have a full list in our 2012 Annual Report.
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Mark & Alison Hitchcock
Jean & Brad Imus
Lisa & Mike Janicki
Ryan & Christina Jepperson
Dick & Doris Kohler
Meredith & Rick Machin
Helen & Dave Mattox
Gail & Michael McCormick
Cynthia McGuiness
Greta Movassaghi & David Adams 
Maggie Potter
Jim & Susan Ramaglia
Steffany Raynes & Lin Skavdahl
Scott & Martha Rhodes
Terence & Mary Rios
Betty Rockwell
Kathleen H. Root
Roupen & Shirley Shakarian
Terence & Lois Slotemaker
Margaret Studer
Al Varness
Lee & Ann Vincent
Don Wick
Philip & Carolynne Wright

Sponsor ($100-$249)
Anonymous (2)
Norman Ainslie
Frances Ambrose & Steve Hunter
Bud & Jackie Anderson
Dick Anderson
Jean Andrich
James Asa
Maryann & Ken Atkins
Mark & Ruth Backlund
John P. Baker
Dr. John & Joan Baker
Bob & Pat Bell
Joline & Frank Bettendorf
Lyall & Judy Bishop
John & Gail Boggs
Glenn & Teddie Bordner
Jackie Boss
Patsy Botsford-Martin & 
      Daniel Martin
Anne Braaten
June Brada
Kalman Brauner & Amy Carlson
Don Brown
Greg & Jennifer Brown
Nancy Brown
Fred Buckenmeyer
Ferdi Businger
Laura Cailloux & Andrew C Ross
Cathy Carmody & 
      David Deffenbaugh
Joan Casey
Shirley Christenson
Tom, Beth & Christine Cleland

Thank you to our annual members whose donations 
were received between April 1, 2011 - March 31, 2012

All Barney Lake contributions will be published at the end of the campaign.

Eileen Coan & Ross McConahey
Morty Cohen & Kathryn Cavil
Maggie & Larry Collinge
Alice Collingwood
Barbara Corrigan
Patricia A. Cowgill
Barbara Craner
Lee & Mary Sue Dallas
Homer & Rosette Dawson
Gene & Marilyn Derig
Sharon & Jim Dillon
George & Maggie Downing
James Eberhardt
Diane Eiesland
Walt Enquist
David Fine & Polly Purvis
Don J. Finsen
John & Lynne Freeman
James Fukuyama
Karen Gardiner & Philip Brown
Lance Goeke
H. A. Green
Peter & Dorothy Haase
Ramona Hammerly
Ernie & Joan Handelmann
Daniel & Marilyn Hanesworth
Fran Hansen
Fred & Ellen Hanson
Judith Hartford
David & Sally Harris
Louise Harris
Karen A. Lewis-Hart & 
      Derek Hart
Judith Hartford
Lief & Monica Hazelet
Jean & William Heflin
Helen Heneks
Robert MD & Judith Higgins
Lillian Hoekstra
Bill Hood
Chuck Howell
Nancy Husted & Jerry Husted
Lisa & Mike Janicki
George Jay
Edward & Valerie Jensen
James Johnson & Marilyn Kenney
Paul Johnson & Kim Kusick
Stephen & Nancy Johnson
Lynne Jordan & Dennis Clark
Barbara & Gene Kiver
Robert Knowles
Beth Kraig & Suzanne Klinger
Jan Kramer
Von & Elizabeth Kuehn
Christina & Michael Kurtz
Trevor & Carol Kyle
Robin LaRue
George Lawson
Sara & Thomas Longworth

Susan Macek & Dave Buchan
Mac Madenwald & 
      Wendy Gray
Keith & Joan Magee
Ann Magnano & Sheri Boddy
Pamela Rae Malmberg
Renata & Darren Maybruck
Mindy McCabe
Liz McNett-Crowl & Todd McNett
Jeremy Means
Thomas Mears 
Robert & Barbara Meier
John Merrell II
Alan & Vickie Mesman
Anita Meyer & Josh Greenberg
Curtis Miller & Shirley Solomon
Susan & Fred F. Miller
Mike & Sharon Minor
James & Gene Mizell
Diane Morton & Wendy Cobb
Megan & Matt O’Bryan
Kristjan & Monica Ochs
Gordon & Joanne Odegaard
Therese S. Ogle
Eric & Nancy Olsen
Judy & David Olson
John & Shirley Osborn
Simon Ottenberg
Tracy Ouellette
James Owens
Kathleen Walsh Packard
Leslie Parks
Tom Pasma & Sue Sultze
Loretta Penrod
Robert G. Personius
Paula Peterson
William & Sally Pfeifer
Daniel Posel & Jean Lenihan
Susan & Gerald Posten
Richard & Karen Raisler
Richard L. Ramsey
Peggy Ratermann
Lavone & Dick Reim
Wayne & Debbie Reim
Peter Remick & Sandy Krot
Gary A. Richardson
Susan Richardson
Gerry & Doris Robbins
Valerie & Gary Robinson
Bob & Barb Rock
Shane & Susan Sanderson
Rick & Cynthia Sapp
Herb & Christine Sargo
Brian Scheuch & BJ Carol
Robert & Emma Schroder
Patricia Sheldon
Eric Shen & Betty Carteret
Fred & Susan Sievers
Marlies & John Slostad

J. Allen Smith
Pat Sneeringer
Harriet Spanel
Betta Spinelli & Rich Weyrich
Richard Staples
Charles Stavig
Terry & Kathy Stevens
Linda & Stephen Summers
Carolyn Sutton & Cort Liddell
Ann & William Tanner
Dennis & Mary Ann Taylor
Jason Therrell
Gerald Tuttle
Felicia Value
James Van Horn & Darlene Franz
George & Laura Jane Viverette
John & JoAnn Webster
Ron & Jan Wesen
Carol & Robert Westcott
Augustus Winkes
David & Joanne Witiak
Suzanne & Caroll Wood
Todd Wood & Judy Gamble
Carrie Zerjav & Nathan Moore
Jane Zillig& Paul Ingalls
Gloria Zillig
Marisue Zillig
Linda & Don Zimmer

Supporter ($60-$99)
Brian Adams & Kecia Fox
Glenda Alm & Richard Kent
Graydon & Joyce Baker
Anne Basye
Al & Sue Berger
Rich & Feryll Blanc
John Bromet
Carolyn Bushey
Joan Cross
Joelene Diehl
Joyce Dillard
Doug & Cheryl Everhart
Robert Feist
Barbara French
Roger Hanson
Pam & James Hoyle
Frieda Kraig & Chris Fuhrman
Ingrid Kraig & John Ryan
Konrad Kurp
Jere La Follette & 
      Wende Sanderson
Debra & Doug Lancaster
Carmine Lefleur
Morna McEachern & 
      Grant Brockmeyer
Dick & Bettie McNeely
W.M. Mike Mohundro
Steve & Betty Miller
Lorna & Dennis Parent
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Mary Pease
Dena Petersen & Ann Buzaitis
Karen & Doug Radcliffe
Robert Raymond & 
      Dorothy Downes
Kathy & Robert Reim
Kay Reinhardt & 
      Jeronimo Squires
Toni & Chuck Ruhl
Robert E. Scott
Sue & Richard Sigmen
Ann Slutsky
Ana & Kurt Stark
Carol Taylor & Thomas Carson
Cecil & June Thomas
Dederick Ward & Susan Parke
Barbara Weaver
Amy Wilcox
David & Pat Young
Yadira Young

Partner ($40-$59)
Anonymous (3)
Jim & Joyce Anderson
Myra & Dave Appel
Joan & Monte Asken
Doug Baier
Judy Baker
Meredith Baker
Liz & Michael Bart
Barbara Bashaw
Eric Beamer
Georgette & Robert Beaudet
Ken Berg & Jan Weydemeyer
BIKESPOT
Gary & Heidi Bletsch
Ric & Janet Boge
Gail Bohnhoff-Hlavacek
Ros Bond
Bonnie & Bud Bower
Judy Brown
Ann & Carl Cady
Anne Casperson
Doris Civille
Gerry Cook & 
      Hannah Sullivan
Cathryn Nixon Cowan
Al Craney
Alice & Julian Dewell
Ron & Fonda Downs
Dunton’s Body Shop, Inc
Ronald & Elaine Eaton
David & Patricia Edenfield
John & Marie Erbstoeszer
Tom & Stacy Fawell
Judy Fisher
Alix Foster & Rick Shorten
Roger Fuller & Mary Silva
Sally & Guy Gulacsik
Henry Hash
Tim & Pat Holloran
Cherie & Howard Holman
Steve & Dian Jahn
Lauren Jaye & Billie Robinson
Elmer & Jean Johansen

June Jordan
Earl & Jean Keeney
Rae Kozloff
Eric & Laura Kraig
Sue Krienen
Pat and Dick de La Chapelle
Dr. Dan Logan
Donald & Mary Magness
William Malcomson
Michael & Suellen Mancer
Holiday & Robert Matchett
Mary Maxwell-Young & 
      Ian Young
Thomas Mayes & 
      Tamara Thomas
Ingrid & Bruce McBane
Lisa McCabe
John McCallum
Jennifer McCoy
Scott Mennella & Anne Sidbury
Bob Mierendorf & Helen Kraft
Maggie Miller & Larry Stiles
Mark & Alison Miller
Tracy & Gilles Montaron
David & Eileen Moreland
Mike & Bonnie Olpin
Curt Omey
Mark Pearson
Walter & Cathy Pfahl
Jacqueline & Robert Prescott
Hal & Mary Pullin
Harold & Irene Richardson
Jack & Cynthia Richardson
Roger Ridgway & Jon Vance
Douglas Risedorf
Bruce Rooney & Sandra Lane
Denise & Ronald Runyan
Steven Siegfried
Robert & Joan Skeele
Jay Smith & Susan Wood
John Smith & Cheryl Harrison
Laura Smith
Richard & Daphene Storwick
Tom Strawman & 
      Janet Nuetzmann
Steve & Frederica Sulzbacher
Alex Taylor & Jean Taylor
Ken & Linda Taylor
Mary & Bob Taylor
Bill & Ann Testerman
Richard & Carol Treston
Elise & Duff Walker
Jim & Betsy Walker
Russ Weiser
David & Carol Welling

Friend ($39 & less)
Anonymous (2)
Evelyn Adams
Robert Anderson
Cathy Baker & Rich Feldman
Gladys Bailey-Hudec
John & Nancy Barnard
Richard Bergner
Coizie & Dicken Bettinger

Justin Bicknell
Hazel Blakeslee
Brian Bluhm
Jaqueline Bohn
Jon & Ann Bowman
Lester Bradford
Dan & Donna Brauer
Lisa Brenskelle
David Bricka
Joe Bucek & Mary Heath
Robert Burden
John & Merydee Carlson
Daniel & Sally Casey
Barbara Cooper
Guy Davidson
Earthbound Used Books
Phyllis L. Ennes
Dianne Gaughan
David & Judy Granstrom
Dyvon Havens & David Slabaugh
Mary Ruth Holder
Thomas & Lane Johnson
Rebeckah Johnston
Terry Ketcham
Brooke & Mike Larrabee
Jeannie Lennon
Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Lisser
Father Paul Magnano
Marie Marchand
Chal Martin
Robert & Marie Martinez
Geoffrey Matthews & 
      Mary Valentine
Jeff & Ann May
Philip & Anne McCracken
Terence M. McDonald
Jeff McGowan Family
Diane McLeod
Doug Mills & Beverly Faxon
Roberta A. Moser
Curt Mykut
Heidi Nichols
Allane Onkst
Joan Palmer
Howard & Carol Pellett
Daniel Penttila
Robert & Erica Pickett
Hildegard & Jeffery Radke
Bob & Judith Rainwater
Craig & Heather Romano
Rebecca Rosencrans
Donna Schram
David & Kathleen Smith
Don Smith & 
      Cherie Donovan-Smith
The Language Exchange, Inc.
Mr. & Mrs. Richard Tjersland
Floie Vane
Gina Van Hess
Margo & Doug Van Matre
Clay Wilcox
Cheryl Willis
Jan Wilson
Chester Wood
Christine Woodward

Rosann Wuebbels & 
      George Reeves

In Kind Gifts

Ace Hardware – Anacortes
Debbie Aldrich 
Amaryllis
Anacortes Cinemas
Anacortes Dental Care
Anacortes Kayak Tours
Anderson’s General Store
Anthony’s Restaurants
Thais Armstrong
Avenue Catering NW Ltd.
Azusa Farm and Garden
Bill Bailey
Barone Garden Art
Bears Rustic Woods
Diane Bednarz & Peter Jepson
Big Lake Trees
BIKESPOT
Molly & Dan Black
Blau Oyster Co
Blue Heron Coffee
Blue Water Massage
Bob’s Beads
Glenn & Teddie Bordner
Bob & Nina Boudinot
Jennifer Bowman
Martha Bray & John Day
Breadfarm
Brown Lantern Ale House
Susan Brown
Budget Towing and Auto Repair
Suzanne Butler
Cascade Dental
David & Dawn Chaplin
Charlton Glassworks
Christianson’s Nursery
Chuckanut Manor Seafood and Grill
Cline Consulting
Coho Liquidation
Leslie Collings
Compass Wines
Consumer Rental Center Inc
Landry Corkery
Ned Corrence
Ada Crowl
Brenda Cummingham
Carol Cunningham
Alfred Currier 
Ginny Darvil
Nancy Dean
Jerry & Ellen DeBaker
Dimity O’Neil
Paul Dinnel
Molly Doran & Andrew Cline
Maggie & George Downing
Fonda & Ron Downs
E & E Lumber
Eddyline Kayaks
Jerry & Marilyn Eisner
Embellish
Empire Ale House
Christine & David Farrow
Kathleen Faulkner
Phil Fenner
Greg & Vanessa Finch
Forest Enchantment Cottage
Janet Foster
Art & Robyn Fournier
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Every effort was made to ensure that this list of 
donors is accurate. If there is an error, please 

accept our apologies and notify our 
office so that our records can be corrected.

Frontier Building Supply
Gere-a-Deli
Golden Distillery
Golden Glen Creamery
Oscar Graham
Kathleen Green
Gretchen’s
Guemes Island Resort
Haggen Food, Mount Vernon
David Hall
Janet Hamilton
Ruth Heft
Homeward Bound
Karen E. Homitz DDS
Pam Hoyle
John & Linda Hunt
Island Adventures
Jean’s Plant Farm
Johnny Picasso
Georgia Johnson
Steve & Robyn Johnson
June Jordan
Kaptein Ace Hardware
Pat Karlberg & Bob Keller
Karls Paint
Knot Just Yarn
Jim & Balisa Koetje
Justin & Kristina Kortlever
Maggie Krienen
Sue Krienen
Karen Krub
Rusty Kuntze & Libby Mills
Trevor & Carol Kyle
LaConner Country Inn
Art Larvie
George Lawson
Lefeber Turf Farm
Longhorn Saloon 
Lost Arrow Arborists
Lost River Winery
Lowell Garden Design
Laurie Lundgren
Linda & Mac MacGregor

Maison de Kristine
Mark’s on Pine
Janice Martin & Doug Robinson
Dana Mattson
Max Dales
Renata Maybruck
Mindy McCabe
Anne Martin McCool
McNett Crowl Family
Kris Ekstrand Molesworth
Marlene & Jim Moore
Museum of NW Art
My Favorite Things
Vickie & Tom Napier
Native Springs Spa Boutique
Natural Ceramic Vision
Nell Thorn Restaurant and Pub
Ed Newbold
North Cascades Institute
O’Neils Arts
Oliver Garden Italian Restaurant
Olive Shoppe/Ginger Grater
Jim Owens
Panera Bread
Josh Parot
Tom Pasma
Penguin Coffee
Pier 7 Glasswerks
Porterhouse
Maggie Potter
Premier Graphics
Wendy Ragusa
Recreations Without Boarders, LLC
Red Apple Market - Mount Vernon
Lavone & Dick Reim
ReNue Carpet Care
Revitalizing Bodyworks
Rhododendren Cafe
Rick Steves Europe 
      Through the Back Door
Jules Riske
River and Main
River Gallery

Rip Robins
Fredda Robinson
Rock Fish Grill
Graig & Heather Romano
Rosebar
Sakuma Brothers Holding Co.
Salazar’s Landscape Supplies
Samish Bay Cheese
Samish Island Cards
San Juan Airlines
Sauk Mountain Pottery
Luther Schutz
John Scurlock
SeaBear Smokehouse
Season’s Fine Furnishings
Seattle Mariners
Sebo’s Hardware
Seeds Bistro and Bar
Kathy & Howard Shapiro
Sheely’s Floral and Gift
Similk Golf Course
Skagit River Brewery
Skagit Soils
Skagit Valley Hospital / Peter Roberge
Sue Skillman & Phil Fenner
Sky Harvest Produce
Slough Food
Small Plant Foods
Smith’s Boat Shop
Pat Sneeringer
Soothing Waters
Linda Speck 
Stowe’s Shoes and Clothing
Stratum Group
Taylor Shellfish

The Country Lady
The Galley Restaurant and Lounge
The Lunch Box
The Odom Corporation
The Porcelain Garden
The Varsity Inn
Two Moons
Train Wreck Bar & Grill
True Value Hardware and Garden - 
Sedro Woolley
Trumpeter Public House
Tweets
Upstage Boutique & Men’s Store
Valley Farm Center
Varsity Inn
Margo & Doug Van Matre
Mike Wandler
Warren & Linda Walz
Dederick Ward
Washington Bulb Co.
Washington Waterfowl Association
John Webster
Russ Weiser
Wells Nursery
Don Wick
Wild Fibers
Wilson Picture Framing
Winthrop Mtn View Chalets
Wyman Park
Sara Young & Wade Melton
Jeanne Youngquist
Zeeks Pizza
Jane Zillig
Linda & Don Zimmer

Upcoming Events

August 11 - 10:00am Tour of Barney Lake
		     noon Annual picnic @ Skagit Valley Playfields

November 13 - 11:30am - 1:00pm Conservation Lunch @ 
Majestic Inn, Anacortes
Celebrate 20 years of conservation successes in western Skagit County. This is a wonderful 
opportunity for community members both new to the Trust’s work and long-time supporters 
to learn about the past, present, and future of our community’s unwavering commitment to 
protecting special lands for wildlife and people.  We encourage our members and supporters to 
invite a friend or business associate who would like to learn more about local land conservation. 
Thanks to generous business sponsors, this is a free event. Attendees will be asked to make a 
contribution in support of Skagit Land Trust’s work. Learn more by visiting our website or by 
sending an email to lynnej@skagitlandtrust.org. Space is limited so reserve now.
 
December 6 - 4:00 - 7:00pm Holiday Open House @ Hillcrest Lodge

Join us this year for good food & laughter 
at Skagit Valley Playfields for our annual 
picnic.
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Saving Land for tomorrow

Mission Statement:
 

Skagit Land Trust conserves wildlife habitat,

 wetlands, agricultural and forest lands, 
scenic open space and shorelines

for the benefit of our community and as a
legacy for future generations.

In Memory of Gene Murphy

Gene Murphy 1922 - 2012

Gene Murphy, one of the three founders of Skagit Land 
Trust passed away June 9 2012. Gene and his wife, Ginny, 
moved to Anacortes in 1980 for their “retirement”. Gene 
fell in love with Skagit County and for the next 32 years 
put his many talents into conserving its special lands. He 
helped found Skagit Land Trust and was an ardent and 
effective advocate for the creation of the conservation 
easement program on the Anacortes Community Forest 
Lands. Gene had a keen and practical business sense 
coupled with a warm twinkle in his eyes. Famously, at 
Trust meetings when new initiatives were proposed he 
would ask “How many new members will we need to afford 
that?” 

Co-founder Keith Wiggers reminisces, “Gene was a real 
dynamo in the formation of the Trust. In the beginning, he 
was the secretary, treasurer and publisher, as well as the 
most active of us at obtaining memberships.” Gene was 
a true servant leader, contributing tirelessly to the well-
being of our community and future generations. We will 
miss him greatly and are honored that he helped to give 
us our foundation, strong values and focus.
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